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We have arrived back from Zambia and we are evermore amazed at God’s faithfulness. This was our first 

trip to Zambia in October and God willing it will be our last. Normally we travel in May or June during the 

COOL SEASON but because of the need to transport equipment we traveled during the HOT SEASON. Our 

room at the Sinda Motel would finally cool off about 4 A.M. and we were extremely grateful that we only 

had nine days there. God’s hand of blessing and favor was with us as we traveled and we had no major 

issues with security. All of the equipment was taken out of the EIGHT back packs and placed into our two 

carry-on bags (they were completely full of equipment). The remaining SIX empty back packs and EIGHT 

sets of screens, as well as 16 HORN SPEAKERS were loaded into SIX large suitcases along with our clothes 

(wherever we could fit clothes in). We arrived in Zambia with nothing lost. (Glory to God). 

TRAINING AND INTERVIEWING WITH OUR EIGHT MISSIONARIES 

Our first training day was spent teaching the men how to use the Jesus Film Backpacks. By the time we 

returned to the U.S. the men had done 14 Jesus Film Shows and shared the gospel with almost 20,000 

people. We spent another full day interviewing the eight men and their wives. We marveled at how 

committed and ready each couple is to do the work of reaching their people with God’s Truth. Another full 

day was spent training the husbands and wives together. It was a great time of getting to know these 

eight couples and their commitment to fulfilling the GREAT COMMISSION. 

THE FIRST MISSIONARY COUPLE IS NOW IN CHAMA 

Iwell Phiri along with Raphael and Judith Zulu (and 5 children) arrived in Chama on Wednesday of this 

week. The house that had been reserved for them was too small for their family of 7 and their first day in 

Chama (350 KM from Sinda and almost half of that was dirt roads) was spent finding a place to live. The 

rest of this week has been spent meeting the local CHIEFS and HEADMEN. It is very important to establish 

a good working relationship within the tribal hierarchy.  Iwell called today and said that everyone was very 

welcoming and excited to receive them. Please keep them in your PRAYERS as they make Chama their 

new home. Would you pray about providing school fees and uniforms for their school age children. 

ONE DOWN……SEVEN TO GO 

We have SEVEN more missionary families ready to go. It will take $2800 to get each couple moved with  

the bare necessities for their first year. WOULD YOU PRAY ABOUT SPONSORING ONE OF THESE COUPLES 

FOR THE FIRST YEAR? Is there really ANYTHING anymore important than getting the GOSPEL to people 

who have not heard? Jesus is coming soon!! For every dollar invested in the ministry of EPI….FIVE people 

hear the Gospel and THREE people receive Christ. THIS IS A GOOD INVESTMENT...Grace and Peace…John 

 

     
PRAYER REQUEST………WATER WELL NEEDED FOR OUR TRAINING CENTER PROPERTY………$3500 


